MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

JUNE 19, 2013
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:09 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present   



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present (Late)



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Absent
Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on May 15, 2013, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  None
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Costa gave report (attached).  Chief Costa stated that the wiring for the generator was installed today.  The invoice for the work done was received, but Fire Official Zih recommended that the invoice be paid after the work done was inspected by the Building Department.  A discussion followed.  Comm. Dipierro said that we will hold up payment until the work is approved.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave report (attached).  Ernie stated that it has been a busy month with smoke detector certifications.  Ernie said that he is catching up on inspections.  
Ernie stated that there was a major arson investigation on Arlene Avenue.   He gives a lot of praise to the firefighters because it was a great stop.  The firefighters preserved the evidence, which made his job easier.  It was a crime scene.  The evidence ultimately led to an arrest.
Ernie said that he and the Chief did a lock-down drill at Mill Lake School.   Everything went well.  There was great cooperation.

Comm. Dipierro asked if there were any drills scheduled for Rec Center.  A discussion followed.

Ernie said that they are now having activities at Mill Lake and Woodland Schools.  They have to get permits.  Ernie will require them to have fire drills.

Ernie stated that they are going for County computer training.  The Bureau may put in for a new computer.  The cost should be about $1,500.  They have two old computers; they should have one new one.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro told Ernie to get the computer now.

Ernie said that he would like to send Pat for training in September.  The training course would be two nights a week and two Saturdays until December.  A discussion followed.

Joe Massoni said that there was enough money in the Bureau’s line item for the computer and training.  Comm. Dipierro told Pat that he can go for the training if he wants.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Chief Costa stated that the generator was installed.  The building was power-washed.  They will be getting quotes for windows.  A discussion followed.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that he had the written Resolution appointing William Gardener Fire District Health Care Coordinator for the year, which had been adopted at the Reorganization meeting in March.  

Attorney Youssouf said that Phase I Environmental Site Assessment of 467 Spotswood-Englishtown Road was completed by Crest Engineering.   A report was given to each member of the Board.  Attorney Youssouf stated that he wanted to go over the findings and the recommendations which can be found on page 15 and 16 of the report (attached).
A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf said that after reading the report, he contacted Crest Engineering to ask them if they thought there was any reason that the Board should not buy this property.  Crest said that there were no “red flags”.  A discussion followed.

Phase 2 is next.  Attorney Youssouf said that the Board received a proposal from Crest Engineering for their engineering/surveying services.  The proposal outlined the scope of the work to be done and the associated fee schedule.  The total amount for the services is $44,000.
Attorney Youssouf said that this work is required.  They will need an engineer.  Everything is included in the proposal.  Attorney Youssouf said that if the Board wants they can sign the proposal.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf said that he spoke to the architects in reference to egressing from the property on to Spotswood-Englishtown Road.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf said that he can make an application to the County asking them to change the restriction for this County Road so the Fire Trucks can use it to egress from the property.  He will send a letter if the Board wants him to.
Comm. Dipierro stated that he feels that we definitely have to make this request.  We also have to ask for permission to put up a flashing light and sign.

Comm. Dipierro stated that they have been talking to the architect, and it is crucial that we know which way the entrance will be for the new firehouse.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf said that he will send a letter to the County with copies to Crest Engineering and Mitchell Architects.

Attorney Youssouf stated that he received an AIA contract from Mitchell Associates Architects.  A discussion followed on the contract.  Attorney Youssouf said that if you want to make changes in the contract, now is the time to do it.  Attorney Youssouf said that he read the whole contract and there is nothing unusual.  It is a standard AIA contract.  

Comm. Costello stated that he has a problem with the architect including fees for his hotel accommodations.  He would like to be able to approve the fees for travel and the hotel specifically.
Comm. Dipierro stated that we do not want the architect to exceed the $30,000 fee.

Attorney Youssouf said that this is the disadvantage of using an out of town architect, and the Board chose him.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello stated that the architect has to realize that we have a specific amount to spend and no more.  He feels that we should let Mitchell Associates know that we are not happy with the added expense.
Attorney Youssouf said that if the Board authorizes him, he will call Mitchell Associates Architects and let them know that the Board has a problem with this part of the contract.

Comm. Costello stated that we should notify Mitchell Associates to let them know we are not going ahead with this contract.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun stated that Mr. Mitchell said that it would be a flat fee.  Attorney Youssouf said that he would contact Mitchell Associates and advise them of how the Board feels on this matter.  A discussion followed.
Firefighter Jeff McDonnell said that Mr. Mitchell has done different layouts and has spent time meeting with the Fire Company to go over the plans.

Attorney Youssouf said he will tell Mr. Mitchell that the Board refuses to pay for meals, hotel expenses, and travel expenses.  We are dealing with public money.

Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to authorize Attorney Youssouf to contact Mitchell Associates Architects to advise Mr. Mitchell that the Board does not want to pay for expenses for meals, hotels, and travel.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Attorney Youssouf said that the next step is to close on the property, but there are still tenants in the house on the property.  This house will be demolished.

Attorney Youssouf spoke to Mr. Toto, the seller’s attorney, about evicting the tenants in the house.  A discussion followed.  Attorney Youssouf said that we can buy the property with the tenants in the house, but then it would be up to us to evict them, which would require a court order.  We could give them time before the house is demolished.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun stated that if we take the property with the tenants still living there, we will have to get insurance on it.

Attorney Youssouf said that Middlesex County usually favors the tenant. It would be easier if Mr. Toto has the tenants evicted.

Attorney Youssouf stated that he told Mr. Toto that we are ready to close, but we want the tenants out.  The contract states that it is their responsibility to evict the tenants.

Comm. LeBrun said that we should give them a date for the closing.  He suggested August 1, 2013.  There was a discussion about tenant assistance.

Attorney Youssouf said that he will contact Mr. Toto.  Comm. Dipierro said that Attorney Youssouf should ask for copies of the documents for eviction.  A discussion followed.

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that there were no line items in jeopardy at this time.  The monthly financial report was completed.
Joe said that the quarterly tax check was received and deposited.  The Board’s next payroll will be next month.
Joe said that one of the Board’s CD’s will mature on 7/20/13, but we will wait to see what we will do with it because of the purchase of the property.

There was a discussion on the invoice received from Affiliated Electrical and Generator Systems for the electrical work done to install the generator.
Attorney Youssouf stated that the Fire Company should pay this invoice, and then the Board will reimburse the Fire Company next month.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro asked Attorney Youssouf if he heard anything from the Local Finance Board about the Bond.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf said that he will check with the Bond Counsel, but the application has not been submitted yet to Trenton because we need the actual numbers.  It was premature to submit.  A discussion followed.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM

Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website



A-8

American Car Wash - $405 – car washes



0-15
Auto King Parts & Supplies - $16.99 – maintenance


0-15
Absolute Fire Protection - $2,098.95 – maintenance 51-3

0-15
Bank of America - $2,597.30 – fuel




0-9, 0-8, 0-15
Busco Bros. - $60.52 - fuel





0-9
Blue Streak Uniforms - $159.94 – uniform



0-17
Blue Streak Uniforms - $89.95 – shirts



0-17
Citgo - $226.04 – fuel 





0-9

Citgo - $386.39 – fuel 





0-9 
Clean Air Co. - $490.06 - maintenance



0-15
Coffee Distributing - $306.35 – coffee supplies


A-8
Crest Engineering Associates - $2,950 – professional services
A-11a




D&A Auto Supply - $99.89 – trailer




0-4
Middlesex County Fire Academy - $361 – training


0-16
Mitchell Associates Architects - $6,650.18



A-11a
Monroe Volunteer Fire Co #1 - $32,500 – 2nd quarter

A-10
Monroe Volunteer Fire Co. #1 - $9,450 – reimbursement repairs
0-8
NJ American Water - $174.40 – hydrants



A-6
Penguin Management, Inc. - $2,700 – eDispatches


0-4
Quality Communications - $229.75


SAFE-T - $2,943.27 – pants, tails, etc.



0-4
SSG-Barco - $289 – drain tank




0-15
Verizon Wireless - $492.18 – phone




0-7
Verizon Wireless - $492.39 – phones




0-7
Mike Costello - $231.90 – reimbursement airfare IAFC

0-16
TOTAL:  $66,501.45

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $567.89 – phone






F-3
Ernie Zih - $173.75 – reimbursement lap-top battery, medal parts
F-3


TOTAL:  $741.64


Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board should own the property before they start Phase #2 with Crest Engineering.  The closing should take place first.
NEW BUSINESS:   None
CORRESPONDENCE: Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received Minutes from the quarterly meeting of the New Jersey Association of Fire Districts.  They are available if anyone wishes to see them.
Meeting Opened to Public:  No comments
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye






Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.
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